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Neighborhood Update
By: Sharon Babbitt 
200 Park Avenue

Christmas Bows!
The Christmas bow project is well under way.  We plan to place a bow at each location where a plant hook has been fastened to a utility pole, plus bows at the entrances to the neighborhood, for a total of about 40 bows.  That equals more than 1,700 feet of ribbon, which is hard to believe except for those of us who have been making them; some days it seems like twice that amount!  Hanging the bows will take place on Saturday, November 1st.  The time will be announced at the upcoming meeting.  Although November 1st may seem a bit early to some of us, our goal is to have the project completed and up before the busy holiday season begins.  We especially want the bows in place prior to the Historic Preservation Alliance Christmas Tour because several of the homes on the tour are located in our neighborhood.  We want our streets to look festive for this occasion and beyond.  The bows will make an attractive statement and define the boundaries of the FPNA.
We thank our bow making committee for their fine work:  Sharon Babbitt, Tracy Dreessen, Michelle Mutchler-Burns, Cindy Muschall, and Cindy Ostronic.  Bow hanging volunteers are:  Larry Britton, Mike Dreessen, Denny Evans, Kyle and Cindy Muschall, and Linda Ring.    And SURPRISE, Denny, your wife volunteered your truck for the project. (
Christmas Tour!

The Council Bluffs Historic Preservation Alliance is sponsoring a tour of several homes decorated for the holidays.  The proceeds from this tour will be used to help pay for the National Register Historic Designation for our neighborhood, so it would be a great thing if we all supported it.  Besides, how often do we get a chance to see wonderful Christmas decorations and, truth be told, get inside homes that would otherwise be off limits!  The tour will take place on Sunday, November 30th from 3 – 7pm.  Cost will be $10 per person and may be paid at any of the locations.  Carolers will sing in the neighborhoods and luminaries will light our way to each front door.  This is either a walking or driving tour, and because parking in our neighborhood is scarce, we are asked to clear off as much street parking space as we can around our homes.  Our Christmas bows will be installed, and the more exterior holiday decorations we have up the better.  Here are the locations of the homes on the tour:
Nate Watson, 126 Park.

Cindy Ostronic, 420 Glen Ave.

Mike and Suzanne Winter, 201 Third St.

Chuck and Penny Lyons, 203 Bluff St.
Pat Murphy, 333 Willow Ave.
(Perhaps 1 or 2 others, TBA)
As you can see, the homes were chosen to be easily accessible and more or less divided into two groups.  Let’s support the CBHPA in this project by turning out in droves.  Volunteers to help oversee the homes on the tour are much needed!  Please call Nate Watson at 326-5007 if you can help!
______________________________________________________________________________
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President’s Corner

By: Nate Watson

126 Park Avenue
Autumn is a wonderful time to stop for a moment and think of the activities of the past year.  Indeed, over the course of the last year, our neighborhood has grown stronger and closer together than ever.  Many folks around the community, and beyond, ask me how it is that we are achieving our goal of a vibrant neighborhood.  I tell them the answer is quite simple.  Not easy, but simple.  You already know the answer, but let me state it plainly: Get involved. 
There is that old adage that "Rome was not built in a day." Very true.  But, neither was Rome built without great effort spread amongst many people.  The same is true with any endeavor worth doing.  Everyday, I see such great effort by our neighbors.  Things as simple as hanging a flower basket for a neighbor without one, or simply saying "hello" to a new face, do an immense amount of good.  Do we have our challenges? Indeed, as does everyone.  However, it is not so much where one starts but how one finishes that counts.  

We have several events coming up, many of which are related to the upcoming holidays.  Our neighborhood is what we make of it.  I encourage you--and I am speaking directly to you, dear reader!--to get involved in the fun.
_______________________________________________________________________________
Neighborhood Updates…Iowa West Grant Money!
By:  Michelle Mutchler-Burns

407 Glen Ave.
Hello everyone!  

Have you noticed our flower baskets are down?   We took them down on Saturday the 11th during our Fall Clean Up.  The geraniums will spend the winter, stored, bare root in a cardboard box in my basement.  I have done this in the past with much success.  Next spring, we can add them to our new baskets. If I had a prize to give to the best-kept basket, it would go to John and Naomi (and anyone else who cared for the basket at 5th and Glen Avenues!  My son had commented "if it gets any bigger, we'll have to give it a name".  Cousin "It" seems to suit it best.  John had asked to keep it going for next year. Best of luck! By now, I'm sure many of you have heard, or read the "Good News" about the grant and loan money offered to support our Historic Preservation efforts. For anyone who may have missed it......Iowa West has given the city $325,000 to distribute to homeowners in the areas around downtown.  Many may not know that Council Bluffs already offers up to a $20,000 zero interest loan available to anyone who meets their stringent income guidelines.  The city paired their loan with a portion of the grant money and raised their income guidelines substantially.  Many more homeowners may qualify for this program, in fact, several of us already have.  The program offers assistance with exterior and structural improvements in keeping with the historical integrity if the home. I have heard that vinyl siding is not something that will be covered.  It also may assist with concrete and window work, as well as electrical, heating and cooling.  Keep in mind the grant is for $8,000-$14,000 and the remainder will be the zero interest loan.  Single homeowners with an income of $70,000 meet the income qualifications.

Lastly, our second batch of lawn banners should arrive soon.  Let's just say the check was in the mail........for 3 weeks!  Pete, our dye sublimation specialist, finally received it on the 14th of October.  He says it looks like it visited Carol Stream, IL...........twice, and arrived stapled and taped closed at his home in Massachusetts.  For those waiting, thanks for your patience.  The banners are $10.00 and any member who still wants to order one can contact me at 322-1448.
_____________________________________________________________________________

A Message from the Editor

By: Tracy Dreessen

164 Park Avenue

The last meeting was held at the home of Harold and Fran Beck on September 19th.  Again, another excellent turn out!    Several key items were discussed in the last meeting. 
· Nate had some wonderful news regarding the Grant Money from Iowa West and from City Council.  Both have agreed to fund up to $370,000 (Iowa West) and up to $80,000 (City Council) over a period of 5 ½ years.  The city would like to hire a person who would be a ‘go to’ person for helping with submitting/writing for the grant application process.  They had 4 interviews on Wednesday the 15th of October.  A decision has been made, and details will soon follow!  
· The Neighborhood clean-up went well.  We had a group of about 10-15 people show to help clean up the walk-ways and grassy areas between side walks and streets.  The gathering at Vice President, Michelle Mutchler-Burns afterwards was outstanding.  Hot dogs/Hamburgers and a TON of Ice Cream was enjoyed by all.  Movies were shown as well.  A great time was had by all.  

· The CB Historic Preservation Alliance is going to host a Holiday Homes tour on the 30th of November.  There will be parking at St. Pete’s and although not confirmed yet, Ollie the Trolley may be available for rides.  The fee to take the tour is $10 per person and can be paid at any of the homes listed in the above article. 

· We now have a ‘handing out’ committee for Newsletters and special occasion flyers.  This will greatly help out the delivery process.  Once the handouts are printed, they will be immediately distributed to the following addresses.  If you run out of flyers or have too many once you have handed them out, please contact your fellow committee members.  We need to make sure all receive any communications we send out.  

Kyle and Cindy Muschall, 332 Glen

Cindy Ostronic, 420 Glen

Julie, 137 Glen

Carla, 226 Highschool

Nate Watson, 126 Park

Tracy Dreessen, 164 Park  
We need volunteers to help out with Huntington, Test, and Pomona.  Please call Tracy at 515-8535.

· The Christmas decoration contest will take place between Dec 10th thru the 20th.  The winner will receive a $100 dollar prize along with a traveling trophy.  The board members will be the judges as well as the expertise of Cindy Ostronic.  
· A Relief fund was setup for the family who lives at 441 Park.  The home caught fire in August of this year.  The motion was voted and passed unanimously.  
______________________________________________________________________________
______________________________________________________________________________
Dates to Remember!

October 24th – 
Meeting at Kyle and Cindy Muschall’s home at 332 Glen Ave.  Meeting is set to begin at 7:00pm.  Kyle and Cindy say no need to bring anything!  They will be serving Soup and Sandwiches and TREATS!! ( 
Dec 6th - 
Meeting/Christmas Party at Nate Watson’s home at 126 Park Ave.  All Food Furnished.  Time will be announced at October meeting.   
Dec 10th -Dec 20th – 
FPNA Holiday Decorating Contest takes place. Board Members will be judges & are since excluded from participating. (But are encouraged to decorate anyway)
PARTY INVITE!!!!
Chad and Katie Fent are hosting a Halloween Party/Chili Tasting Contest on Saturday, Oct. 25th at their home - 439 Glen Ave.  The Party will begin at 5:30 and run until 10:00pm.  Costumes Optional but encouraged!! 

Please bring your own soup ladle for your chili and bring your own drinks.

We will provide soup condiments, however if you would like to bring a side dish instead of chili please feel free to do so. 

Yes!  I want to be an active member of The Fairmount Park Neighborhood Association.  Please find enclosed a check for annual dues in the amount of $10.00 per household (for the remainder of 2008 dues).
My Name and Spouse’s/Significant Other’s Name:
______________________________
Children’s Names and Ages: 
________________________________________________
Address:
__________________________________________________________________
Telephone Number:
______________________________________________________

E-Mail Address: 
____________________________________________________________
Remit to: Chad Fent, Secretary/Treasurer, 439 Glen Ave., Council Bluffs, IA  51503.
_____________________________________________________________________________


Yes! I want to purchase a Neighborhood Banner!  Please find 


enclosed a check for the Banner fee of $10.00.  (Or additional 


amounts of ________ for additional banners totaling ________.)


You must be a paid member in order to purchase a banner.
My Name:
__________________________________________________________________

Address:
__________________________________________________________________

Telephone Number:
______________________________________________________

E-Mail Address: 
____________________________________________________________

Remit to: Michelle Mutchler-Burns, Vice President, 407 Glen Ave., Council Bluffs, IA  51503. or to Sharon Babbitt, Board Member, 200 Park Ave, Council Bluffs, IA 51503.

_____________________________________________________________________________
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